
COMMISSION ON AGING 
REGULAR MEETING 

NEWTWON MUNICIPAL CENTER 
3 PRIMROSE STREET 

NEWTOWN, CT 
 

JANUARY 22, 2018 5:00 pm 
 

THESE MINUTES ARE SUBJECT TO THE APPROVAL BY THE COMMISSION ON AGING. 
 
The Commission on Aging held a special meeting on Monday, January 22, 2018, Council 
Chambers, Municipal Center, 3 Primrose Street, Newtown, CT.  
 
Call to order: Ms. Wiedemann called the meeting to order at 5:00 pm.  
 
PRESENT: Anna Wiedemann, George Guidera, Anne Rothstein (5:13), Barbara Bloom, Curt 
Symes, John Boccuzzi, Maureen Will. 
 
ABSENT: Mae Schmidle, Ruby Ryles, LeReine Frampton, Claire Theune, Larry Passaro. 
 
ALSO PRESENT: Marilyn Place, Ann LoBosco, Officer Maryhelen McCarthy, First Selectman 
Dan Rosenthal, Former First Selectman Pat Llodra, 13 members of the public.  
 
VOTER COMMENTS: Madeline Bunt, 12 Castle Hill Road – Ms. Bunt questioned research on 
the new software program and whether other systems had been looked at. She also asked for 
ability to have additional input on the new senior center, questioned the necessity for programs 
like sewing, look to other programs like technology, also there are not enough restrooms for 
women. For input, Ms. Wiedemann suggested to be involved in meetings, voice opinions, and 
provide comments in writing. 
Marie McClendon – Ms. McClendon said it is always good to hear other points of view, she 
thought the new software program was ready to go. Mr. Guidera responded that it is. Mr. Symes 
provided background that the software has been looked into for approximately 4 years.   
Mary Maday, 107 Haley Lane – Ms. Maday asked about the status of the fireplace in the new 
senior center and clarification on the entryway passage.  Ms. Wiedemann said there were no 
plans for a fireplace. Ms. Place responded that you can access the senior center from within the 
community center with a fob as well as direct access to the pool from the senior center. 
 
Ms. Wiedemann said that Mr. Miles was not available tonight to discuss and answer questions 
regarding IT in the new Senior Center. 
 
MINUTES: MS. WILL MOVED TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE DECEMBER 18, 2017  
MEETING. SECOND BY MR. GUIDERA. Mr. Boccuzzi noted that his comments should reflect 
that he supported free classes and continuing that as a policy but he was concerned that it 
would be disingenuous to have him say that he supported the programming as it stands and 
thinks that programming is a huge issue that we need to keep looking at. ALL IN FAVOR TO 
APPROVE THE MINUTES WITH MR. BOCCUZZI’S COMMENTS SO NOTED. ALL IN FAVOR. 
MOTION PASSES. (7-0) 
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REPORTS:   
 
CHAIR/VICE CHAIR: Ms. Wiedemann distributed the chair report (ATTACHMENT A). Mr. 
Guidera said the Public Building and Site meeting will be on Tuesday, at the Reed School at 
6:00. The next Senior Center advisory meeting will be on February 21 at noon. Ms. Wiedemann 
will inquire if the meeting can be taped. Mr. Guidera commented on the need for the 
transportation system to be improved for seniors.  
 
DIRECTOR OF SENIOR SERVICES:  Ms. Place distributed the monthly report, reviewed 
updates of events, and highlighted events, adding that today’s exercise program had 22 
attendees, Ms. Place is looking to increase relationships and have more teachers involved to 
help facilitate programs that are a good fit for seniors, including varied exercise programs. Mr. 
Symes asked about the five wishes program. Ms. Place explained it regards estate planning. 
Ms. Place also scheduled a coffee social with Anthem Blue Cross/Blue Shield on March 14. 
(ATTACHMENT B)  
  
DIRECTOR OF SOCIAL SERVICES: Ms. LoBosco distributed the Director of Social Services 
report and thanked everyone involved with the Salvation Army Bell Ringing which raised 
$11,000.  Clients enrolled in the Medicare Savings Program were notified that the State’s 
decision to lower income levels for the program has been put on hold until July 2018. Ms. 
LoBosco cautioned door-to-door solicitations by insurance brokers. Ms. Rothstein asked for this 
to be included in the newsletter. Mr. Symes noted that the National Council on Aging, ncoa.org, 
is one of the best advocacy groups for seniors. Seniors can subscribe to it, he recommended for 
people to sign up. If you hear or see things, NCOA will help to share and have a national effect. 
 (ATTACHMENT C) 
. 
TREASURER’S REPORT:  MS. WILL MOVED TO FILE THE FINANCIAL REPORT FOR 
AUDIT. SECOND BY MS. BLOOM. Ms. Rothstein noted the largest expense for the month was 
for the MySeniorCenter software.  ALL IN FAVOR. MOTION PASSES. (7-0) (ATTACHMENT D) 
 
OLD BUSINESS: none. 
 
NEW BUSINESS:  
Buddy Program – Ms. Wiedemann reached out to Dr. Rodrigue and is awaiting a response to 
the Buddy program. Regarding Code Red sign up, if anyone needs help with signing up, please 
let Ms. Wiedemann know. Ms. Will can also help people sign up. Smart 911, go to the line form 
the Town’s website, it is more labor intensive to sign up. 
Livable Community – AARP Mr. Boccuzzi said he has been working on the livable 
communities initiative with Ms. Llodra and hopes that the Commission On Aging will join Friends 
of Newtown to move this initiative forward. Ms. Llodra shared the document, Age Friendly 
Livable Community In a Nutshell. (Attachment E). A workshop is scheduled for April 28, at 
Newtown High School. Ms. Llodra said that the Board of Selectmen acted last year to be 
involved with the AARP Network of Age-Friendly Communities and work within the 8 domains of 
livability which include 1) Outdoor Space and Buildings, 2) Transportation, 3) Housing, 4) Social 
Participation, 5) Respect and Social Inclusion, 6) Civic Participation and Employment, 7) 
Communication and Information, 8) Community and Health Services. The next big step is to 
establish a study of program for a baseline of domain, she pointed out that anything that is done 
with the seniors is good for all residents, every resident benefits. The goal is for seniors to age 
in place and thrive. Newtown has positive characteristics in those domains, but more can be 
done to enhance the quality of live in Newtown. Along with Newtown, Greenwich is also 
participating in the program. Ms. Llodra asked the Commission on Aging to be engaged in this 
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effort and participate on a committee, attend the workshop on April 28. Notices will come out 
and the event will be publicized. Mr. Boccuzzi said that they will share research on the 28th, do a 
gap analysis, and make a plan. Ms. Will asked how this program fits in with the initiatives of 
Connecticut Commission on Women, Children and Seniors.  Mr. Boccuzzi said that there have 
not been conversations with that group, but he will look into it further and will share with the 
Commission On Aging. 
Ms. Llodra concluded the discussion by pointing out the needs of this type of initiative is to 
address the increase in senior population in Newtown and to make the best efforts to help 
seniors age in place and thrive in the community. Please let Mr. Boccuzzi know if you are 
interested.  
  
MS. BLOOM MOVED THAT THE COMMISSION ON AGING SUPPORT THE LIVABLE 
COMMUNITIES INITIATIVE. SECOND BY MR. SYMES. Ms. Will asked for more information on 
how to best assist and facilitate. Ms. Llodra commented that it is important that the COA be a 
partner in this effort. MR. SYMES MOVED TO AMEND THAT THE COMMISSION ON AGING 
SUPPORT THE INITIATIVE AND BE A PARTNER IN THIS EFFORT AND ADVANCE THE 
AGENDA. SECOND BY MR. GUIDERA. ALL IN FAVOR THAT THE COMMISSION ON AGING 
SUPPORT THE LIVABLE COMMUNITIES INITIATIVE AND BE A PARTNER IN THIS EFFORT 
AND ADVANCE THE AGENDA. MOTION PASSES AS AMENDED. (7-0)   
 
VOTER COMMENTS: Officer Maryhelen McCarthy said to raise level of awareness of brokers 
that may go from house to house promoting insurance. If any questions, check with Ms. 
Lobosco, Ms. Place, or Ms. Wiedemann. She commented about need to know about local bus 
service, schedule and availability.  
Ms. Boccuzzi commented that today’s exercise was fabulous.  
Ms. Bunt commented that other software programs should have been looked into. Ms. 
Wiedemann clarified that research had been done, other programs were looked at, and the 
Town IT department has approved. 
  
ADJOURNMENT: THERE BEING NO FURTHER BUSINESS, MR. GUIDERA MADE A 
MOTION TO ADJOURN THE MEETING AT 6:18 PM. SECOND BY MS. BLOOM. ALL IN 
FAVOR. (7-0)  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
June Sgobbo, Clerk 
 
Attachments: Commission On Aging Chair Report, Director of Senior Services Report, Director 
of Social Services/Municipal Agent for the Elderly Report, Treasurer’s Report, Age Friendly 
Livable Community In a Nutshell. 
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